



## STRATFORD UPON AVON & DISTRICT AIRGUN LEAGUE

Final Agreed Minutes of the Delegates Meeting held on Tuesday 1st October  
at Binton Social Club 8.00pm

Present: R Groom, N Williams, A Smith, P Clingan, J Langford, S Hodges  
Apologies: W Cemis, G Slade, A Clarke, G East, A Brookes, J Smith

**Minutes** of Last Meeting (Sept) agreed as accurate record. Matters Arising: none.

### **Treasurer's Report** (S Hodges)

No transactions this month so Bank Balance - £3000.90 (same as last month)

### Registrations & Subs:-

The following people have recently signed on with the League, none of which I have any sub for:

Matthew Leister - Binton A; Jonathan Williams - Snitterfield; Abigail Glassborow - Binton B. Team Captains were tasked to be aware of these, and sign them up at Christmas when subs were due. Anybody else shooting (Snitterfield B) have not been recorded on the system. Captains to chase their paperwork/registrations as per rules.

### Lloyds Bank

We are just about there with electronic signatories. Just sorting out the final bits for Jo.

Our current account does not give us any interest on the fund. To help grow our funds, I propose to open an Instant access saving account. The rates aren't brilliant for business customers (1% gross) but its better than nothing. I propose to transfer £2000 to the new account. If we need to funds in the main account its an easy transfer that has no cost (other than the loss of interest). This was agreed by delegates at meeting.

### **Chairman's/Match Secretary's Report** (W Cemis sent by email with apologies)

Regarding things this month, the Snap Shoot takes place this Thursday. My understanding is that Glynn is still ill and I will be at work so can I ask that this competition is ran between the entrants as per normal please. Shouldn't be an overly tasking night.

Action: This was discussed - NW said that Glyn did intend to come.

In regards to the Whitbread, this may need to be moved around due to the venue at Snitterfield not being available.

(Nick, would you be able to update us about this? I know we discussed the other week about it moving backwards a week and swapping with 24th Octobers league fixture. Failing this, we will need to move it later in the season as I don't think we should put it the week later as we have interleague matches the week after and won't involve everyone.)

Action: Delegates RG & NW were hopeful that it could still be hosted at Snitterfield; fall back position could be Binton (AS has pencilled) or Wilmcote (always available on a Thurs) & assess in a week's time. Agreed to stick to the schedule as much as possible.

The season has started off well with several possibles. WC will be in touch during October regarding an Interleague team for the start of November (7th at Evesham).

### **Safety & Safeguarding** (RG)

Rg suggested we consider using a shield at Binton, since there are people in the room to the left of the shooters. He wondered whether there was a spare shield from Avenue & from Binton B.

Action: NW to ask James Wilby where the shield is.

### **LDC Review/Update** (RG)

An addition to the rules of shooting is required to accommodate Shooters with disabilities and after approval, inserted into our rules of shooting, as soon as possible.

Rule 1.2.1 Shooters who are Wheelchair Users, or temporary disabled shooters needing to be seated to shoot, shall do so in accordance with the following:

1.2.1.1 The shooter shall be seated and the butt of the gun must be on the outside of the shooters outer clothing when in the aim position.

1.2.1.2 When in the aim position, the shooter must fully support the gun and not rest it, or any part of them, on any part of the chair, they are seated in, or on any other ancillary equipment.

1.2.1.3 Currently, seated shooters shall compete on targets compliant with rules 2.1 – 2.3.

This was put to the Delegates at the meeting. RG proposed, SH seconded. Show of hands was unanimous. It was agreed that there needed to be flexibility for those with disabilities who can not fully support their gun or might require other dispensations. It was heartening to know that all venues had disabled access.

### **Social Media (AC)**

Nothing to report, please keep videos and photos coming.

### **AOB**

- SH - Binton B – Due to a number of team members away on holiday, we need to give notice of a postponement of the match against MEB on 31st October. Subject to confirmation can we run it on Thursday 7th November, subject to team members not shooting in the Avon Challenge. Action: SH to message them separately as no representative from MEB at meeting.
- SH & PC took some recruitment posters off NW, Chris Green is going to put them up around Alcester.
- AS: just paid £16.78 for the SAGL domain name, also will expense another year hosting £59.99. Action: to send receipts to SH. Also to look into whether significant saving could be made if paid for domain name for longer duration.
- PC: requested all shooters to be aware that their cases could be blocking fire exits/doors. This applies to all clubs.
- NW raised with Adam at last meeting - missing SAGL XL Snipes top was to be chased at Summit. Still be to resolved.

Meeting closed at 9.07pm

Next meeting: Tuesday 5th November

Jo Langford